
25th June 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,
You will be aware that this week we have had a number positive Covid cases confirmed in school. 
Thankfully, only 4 of the cases have been in school however this has affected a number of full class 
bubbles. All government guidance has been followed and those who need to isolate have been informed.
I must stress, that if your child has not been told to isolate they must continue to attend school as per 
DFE guidance. Both Public Health England and the Local Authority have been more than satisfied 
that our Risk Assessment and measures are being adhered to and that external, social factors may 
have been a considerable influencing factor. Can I please encourage, once again, all parents to 
continue to test all household occupants regularly? Most of the positive children’s cases have reported ‘no symptoms’ with 
some reporting a sore head. 
All children will have now received their transition booklets. Thank you for the many positive comments we have received. We 
believe that this information will support both you and your children in preparing for next year. The booklets have also been
uploaded onto our website for you to access. In these you will find things such as next years reading list. Already, I am 
aware of some children who have purchased a number of these texts to get a head start before September. What a great 
idea! 
Have a lovely weekend. Mr D Kenny – Executive Headteacher

Congratulations to Lewis from Y6. 
Lewis plays football for Mags JFC 
and recently entered a tournament 
in the North East. Lewis won the 
trophy for Player of the 
Tournament, his team 
also won the league. 
Wow he is one to watch, 
will he make it to the 
Euro’s one day!

Mr D Kenny
Executive Headteacher

Star of the week
Congratulations to this week’s 

Stars. We are very proud of you.
NURSERY: All Children
RECEPTION: All Children
YEAR 1: Kai Hessey
YEAR 2: Katie Lackey
YEAR 3: Bobby Lambert
YEAR 4: Sienna Lynskey
YEAR 5: Leila Addison
YEAR 6: Georgia Barton
PPA: Josh Spragg
Afterschool: Olivia Lee

Headteacher Message

.

National Chocolate 
Pudding Day

Tomorrow is national Chocolate 
Pudding Day. Who doesn’t love 
chocolate? Rich, flavourful, and 
decadent, there’s nothing in life 
quite as good as chocolate 
pudding. Whether its milk  
chocolate, dark chocolate or white 
chocolate or a 
combination of 
all 3, enjoy 
celebrating National 
Chocolate Pudding Day!

YEAR ATTENDANCE 
THIS WEEK:

NURSERY 0%

RECEPTION 0%

Y1 100%

Y2 98.2%

Y3 90.8%

Y4 98.3%

Y5 98.3%

Y6 96.9%

TOTAL 97.1%

YEAR TO DATE 97.7%

Terrific Timekeepers
Can we remind Parents/Carers
that doors open at 8.15am.
Our terrific timekeepers for this week
are our pupils from Y4,Y5 and Y6. 
Well done to all those children who 
arrived on time.

What do I do outside school?
New Text/Email Service

We are moving to a new 
communication service called School 
Comms. Can we ask all parents to 
click on the link below to get the app 
to start receiving your text messages 
and emails on your phone/device.
School Gateway Login

30 Hour Nursery Provision Code
It is that time of year again for those 
parents in our Nursery setting to renew 
their 30 Hour Code. Please email the 
school office with your 30 hour and to 
confirm you have renewed it. Thank you

Afterschool Bookings
Parents can now email the school 
office to block book their Afterschool 
Club days for September onwards. 
BOOKINGS FOR THIS ACADEMIC 
YEAR WILL NOT BE CARRIED OVER.

https://login.schoolgateway.com/0/auth/register


FOCUS OF THE WEEK

. 

Dates for your diary
20th July: School closes for Summer

LATE PICK UP FROM SCHOOL
If children are not collected at the normal pick up 
time of 2.40pm OR are late being collected from an 
afterschool activity, they will go into afterschool 
which is chargeable as follows:
½ hour from school close time= £3 per day   
1 hour from school close time= £5 per day
anything after a 1 hour stay up until 5.30pm = £10 per day
(Late after 5.30pm - £1 for every minute late)

WORDS OF THE WEEK
MATHS – Statistic
ENGLISH – Gallery

Year 6                                            
This week, the CLC came into 
Year 6 to deliver a session on 

coding. All children developed an 
algorithm in order to create their 

own game. We discussed 
variables, co-ordinates and 

forever loops. To end the lesson 
the children made a pic collage 

poster, which including key 
vocabulary and images of their 
games and coding algorithms. 

Year 3
In our Design Technology lessons we have been looking at and designing castles and building different 
structures.
We decided to make it really fun by designing and making our own edible structures using a variety of 
biscuits that were different 3D shapes!
We planned and designed our structures collaboratively with our partners and built our buildings using 
chocolate spread as the cement!
Lots of yummy fun and some amazing castles using custard creams, jammy dodgers and lots more! 
Definitely some young budding architects in Year 3!


